
 
Booster Club Meeting 

02Aug2016 
 
 

Attendees 
Julie Streit, President ☒ Amy Turner, Vice President ☒ 
Vicki Tobin, Treasurer ☒ Crissy Seastrunk, Secretary ☒ 
Bret Bystricky, Athletic Director ☒ Angelia Page ☒ 

Steve Page ☒ Lindsey Brinn Lanier ☒ 

Angie Turner ☒ Joy Fournier ☒ 

Ali Sprouse ☒ Stephanie Stafford ☒ 

Dale Parrish ☒ Renee Baker ☒ 
Tamra Smith ☒ Dana Glover ☒ 

 

 Treasurer’s Report 
o $10,796 – current balance 
o Balance reflects recent expenses around 7k for athletic equipment, miscellaneous 

orders 
o As of Jan 2016, we have a Tax ID and must file taxes moving forward 
o Tax exempt status 
o Julie and Amy need to go to PNC Bank for signatures for debit cards 
o Joy & Steve’s signatures will be removed 
o Incoming Invoices 

 Chairs 
 MS Soccer uniforms (Nike) 
 20 extra Cross Country shirts were ordered 
 MS Cheerleading uniforms were ordered (25) 

• Note: only HS Varsity cheerleaders can wear uniforms to school on 
game days (must wear warm-up pants) 

 
 Athletic Director’s Update 

o Goals  
 2017-2018: Endowment fund (minimum of 10k to start one) 

• Larger schools fund facilities and athletic programs from interest of 
money in endowment funds 

 Additional gym, facilities and fields 
o Miscellaneous Updates 

 Expenses included constant replenishing of uniforms and equipment 
 Rakes, drags for baseball/softball fields, quick-dry have all been ordered 
 Chairs for gym have arrived 

 
 Fundraisers 

o Online Spirit Store is operational  
 Samples will be available for Coaches Night 
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 Information was included in first newsletter 
o Pizza Sales – October 11 

 Amy will contact Thermo King of Wilson for use of refrigerator trailer 
 Two different pick-up dates will be offered 
 Top sellers from each school (Elem, MS, HS)  will receive $100 each 

o Cookie Dough – January 
o Toboggans – still have a few available that can be sold during basketball season; Steve 

has the inventory 
o Potential fundraisers 

 Zaxby’s Night-out 
 Andy’s Night-out 
 50/50 Raffles during ballgames (Bret has tickets) 
 Chocolate bar sales 
 Popcorn Palace 
 Kona Ice – September 26th cross country meet 
 Cross Country conference championship – Oct 20, 2016 (10 schools compete) 

• Angie Turner will check into Pelican’s Snowballs to determine 
availability  

o Steve informed Julie and Amy that an Activities Form must be completed and approved 
prior to any official fundraiser/activity for Boosters 
 No fundraisers prior to PAL’s Color Run 

o Companies will be approached for corporate sponsorship (Renee); goal would be to 
provide “shooting shirts” for basketball teams with company logos 

o Coupon books were discussed but this is not an option as other EWA groups/classes sell 
these 
 

 Concessions Updates 
o New Coke machine; sodas will be $2 each 
o Coke is providing banners/signage 
o New counter is being built 
o Stephanie Bystricky is painting the concessions area 
o Julie and Amy will be cleaning the concessions area 

 
 Locker Room Updates 

o New door partitions 
o Plumbing issues fixed 
o New shower curtains 
o Would like to hang motivational posters but Bret indicated they would be removed by 

students/opposing teams 
 

 Miscellaneous Items 
o Soccer  
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 Admission: $1 students/$3 adults 
• Cannot collect per vehicle any longer 
• Students wearing EWA gear will be admitted free 

 Park is maintained by Nash County 
 Bailey mayor opposed use of fields; agreement with Nash County and EWA 

Athletics is being revised; Angie Turner will speak with Lou Harvey regarding use 
of fields 

o The option of having programs for games was discussed but it was determined this 
would be a large undertaking and the ability to include opposing team’s information 
would be difficult.  The goal would be to obtain corporate advertising throughout the 
programs. 

o Bret confirmed that Amy can contact Triangle Orthopedics for sponsoring Cross Country 
o Router Xpress will be approached for a sign for the admission table 
o Lindsey Lanier will try to engage more elementary students/parents to become involved 

in Boosters 
o Joy will remain in charge of trophies  and there will be a cabinet where completed 

trophies will be stored (cabinet will be locked) 
o MS Cross Country needs a tent; Stephanie Stafford will embroider 
o Suggestion for next meeting: divide into smaller committees and focus on committee 

tasks 
 
 
 
Next Meeting:  September 13, 2016 at 7 pm in the gym 
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